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26 October 2023 
 
 

 
 
Dear 
 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT OFFICIAL INFORMATION AND MEETINGS ACT Request: 2023-70 & 74 
 
Thank you for your emails of 26 September and 10 October 2023 to the Carterton District Council 
requesting the following information:  
 

“…who is responsible for the maintenance of vehicle crossings to privately owned property 
from the road access point to the property boundary.” 

And 
“Could you please advise how many residential properties were charged bonds for new 
vehicle crossings in Fantail av and Kea Court.   
Could you please advise how many bonds were released once vehicle crossings were 
completed in Fantail av and Kea Court.” 

 
Your request has been considered under the Local Government Official Information and Meeting Act 
1987 (the Act).  
 
Our response to your questions have been answered individually below. 
 
Who is responsible for the maintenance of vehicle crossings to privately owned property from the 
road access point to the property boundary? 
 
Maintenance of vehicle crossing on privately owned property from the road access point to the 
property boundary is the responsibility of the owner who privately owns the property. 
 
Could you please advise how many residential properties were charged bonds for new vehicle 
crossings in Fantail av and Kea Court. 
 
There are no bond charges for vehicle crossing in Fantail Avenue and Kea Court. 
 
Could you please advise how many bonds were released once vehicle crossings were completed in 
Fantail av and Kea Court. 
 
As there are no bond charges, we do not hold numbers of bonds issued. 
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For any further queries relating to Fantail Avenue and Kea Court, our Infrastructure Manager, 
Johannes Ferreira will be able to provide you with further assistance. He can be contacted on: 
johannes@cdc.govt.nz  
 
Please note, the Council now proactively publishes LGOIMA responses on our website. As such, we 
may publish this response on our website after five working days. Your name and contact details will 
be removed. 
 
Thank you again for your emails. You have the right to ask an Ombudsman to review this decision. 
You can do this by writing to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 
10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Kelly Vatselias 
Corporate Services Manager  
Carterton District Council 
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